
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Thursday, 30 May 2019 10:55 AM 
To: Vivienne Wiles 

Cc: AMOD 
Subject: RE: (AM2014/196 & AM2014/197) Casual and Part-time Employment 

 
Dear Ms Wiles, 
 
Re: AM2014/196 & AM2014/197 – Part-time and Casual Employment 
 
I refer to the above matter. 
 
The Vice President has determined to grant the CFMMEU’s request for an extension. Accordingly the 
CFMMEU shall file its submission by 5.00pm 3 June 2019. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
May Oboodi 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
 
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 
From: Vivienne Wiles [mailto:vwiles@cfmeu.org]  

Sent: Wednesday, 29 May 2019 11:19 AM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: Chambers - Hatcher VP 

Subject: (AM2014/196 & AM2014/197) Casual and Part-time Employment 

 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher 
 
Dear Associate, 
 
(AM2014/196 & AM2014/197) Casual and Part-time Employment 
Timber Industry Award 2010  (‘Timber Award’) – Casual Conversion 
 
I refer to the Decision of the Full Bench [2019] FWCFB 3064 published on 8 May 2019 (‘the 
Decision’). 
 
The Decision relates to the current casual conversion clause contained in the Timber Award  and the 
Full Bench’s view regarding the proposed insertion of the model casual conversion term. 
 

mailto:chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/


The CFMMEU – Manufacturing Division (‘CFMMEU-MD’) has a significant interest in the Timber 
Award and initially raised (in correspondence of 20 September 2018 and 26April 20189)  the issue of 
a potential anomaly regarding its provision for casual conversion. 
 
In the decision referred above, at paragraph [8] the Full Bench stated that any interested party 
wishing to make a submission should do  so within 21 days of the date of decision i.e. by 29 May 
2019. 
 
Unfortunately, the CFMMEU-MD, despite its best efforts will not be in a position to file its 
submission by the COB today.  
 
This is due to a combination of reasons, including the union only becoming aware of the decision 
late yesterday and current industrial staff shortages due to illness. 
 
For the reasons outlined above we respectfully seek an extension to file our submission until COB, 
Monday 3 June 2019. 
 
If you wish to discuss this request please do not hesitate to contact me – details below. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Vivienne Wiles 
Senior National Industrial Officer  
 

Manufacturing Division 
Construction Forestry Maritime Mining & Energy Union  
Manufacturing Division 

 
Address: 540 Elizabeth Street  Melbourne  Victoria  3000 Australia 
Tel:          03 9639 2955    
Mobile:    0419 334 102  
Email:    vwiles@cfmeu.org 
 
   

CFMEU Manufacturing Division Disclaimer: 
The information in this e-mail may be confidential and/or legally privileged.  It is intended solely for the addressee. Access to this e-mail by 
anyone else is unauthorised.  
If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it, is 
prohibited and may be unlawful. 
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